Loreto Convent School Gibraltar

13 Europa Road, Gibraltar, GX11 1AA Email Office: admin@loreto.gi

Telephone: +350 20075781 Email Accounts: <u>accounts@loreto.gi</u> Fax: +350 20044889 Website: www.loreto.gi



Monday, 22 November 2021

Dear parents,

As you are aware your children have been asked to complete a Victorian Project this half term. The aim of this task is to encourage self-discipline, to instil in the children a sense of responsibility and to develop independent learners. This will not only improve their organisational ability but provide them with the opportunity to practice managing their time and meeting deadlines.

This task also helps the children acquire valuable research and summarising skills, both of which will be essential when they attend secondary school next year.

As parents it is important to guide and support your children; however, we would like to stress that the children should work independently and produce work to the best of their ability.

The children are expected to produce a project consisting of six chapters. They will be given a week to complete each chapter once it has been marked by the teacher and feedback given. They are only asked to produce two pages on each topic, although they may do more if they wish. Children are provided with a guide on what to include for each chapter but do *not* have to include everything listed. Please note that when the project work is set, other homework will be moderated accordingly.

We hope this will be an enjoyable and valuable learning experience for them in preparation for the transition to secondary education.

Kind regards,

Ms Lombard, Ms Garcia & Ms Caruana